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Welcome to our Newsletter Celebrating 
Summer 2016 
After achieving another excellent set of exam results for the 
Class of 2016, we had lots to celebrate at the beginning of 
the academic year.   

Our students have so much potential and we are very proud  
of their many achievements within the academy and       
beyond.  Our approach has always been to expect the best, 
work together and support each other to inspire our students 
to follow their dreams.  Our success, we believe, is because 
of our very high expectations of all students and our        
relentless drive to keep improving.  Your support is so     
important to us on this journey.   

ñIf you want to go fast, go alone.  If you want to go far, go 
together.ò  -  African Proverb. 

Reflecting on last year, a notable achievement as an acade-
my was to be judged OUTSTANDING as a result of the SI-
AMS Inspection which we are very proud of.  Ofsted judged 
in June that we continue to be a good school and our       
Investors in People assessment resulted in us being   
awarded ñInvestors in People Gold Statusò.  So, overall a 
very positive year.  However we are hoping to invite Ofsted 
back in to the academy this year as we aspire to be judged 
OUTSTANDING by them too.   

The Year 11 students had a very successful two weeks on 
Work Experience which gave them a ñtasterò of life in the 
real world when they begin working.  They returned much 
better informed about the expectations that employers have 
of them as employees, and hopefully it gave them some  
ideas as to their career path for the future.   

As you are aware, we are significantly oversubscribed and 
we welcomed 154 students into our Year 7 in September 
and they have had an excellent start so far.  Their first week 
involved spending two days at Alkborough camping where 
they had a fantastic time.  Staff and students all returned 
exhausted, but had some wonderful stories to share.       
Unfortunately due to the weather, one tutor group will go on 
their camping trip later in the year due to the unexpected 
very wet weather.  

We have had a very hectic term so far with amazing support 
from staff, students, families and the community.  Our Year 
6 Open Evening was packed.   

Once again, thank you all for your 
trust and support in the academy.   

Joan Barnes 

Principal 

Shakespeare Trip to London Globe Theatre 

In May 2016, a variety of students from Years 8 to 11 went 
on an English trip to London to watch Shakespeareôs 
óMidsummer Nightôs Dream at The Globe Theatre; which is 
right in the city centre overlooking the Thames. Some       
students were not sure what the play was going to be about 
but Mrs Williams and Mrs Knowles outlined the plot on the 
coach on the way to London.    

The atmosphere in the open-top theatre was amazing. The 
theatre was decorated beautifully with huge white balloons 
and hanging decorations. One of the characters, Puck, was 
a mischievous fairy and interacted with the standing         
audience at the front, which made us glad we werenôt on the 
front row! The whole play was full of humour, incredible   
effects that created a magical atmosphere and occasional 
modern references including a tribute to David Bowie. 
Thankfully it did not rain and we had an enjoyable            
experience.   

The next morning, after a delicious breakfast we headed to 
the National History Museum. The weather was glorious as 
we waited to enter.  Inside, the dinosaur fossils were        
fascinating and Dippy the Diplodocus filled up most of the 
huge entrance hall he was in.  For lunch we went to an     
Italian restaurant and had a great meal.  Finally, we had a 
coach tour around London to see the famous sights such as 
Buckingham Palace, Hyde Park, The Houses of Parliament 
etc. 

Overall, we all had two days that were full of new              
experiences and sights that all students will remember for a 
long time.                                               Harry Poma, Year 10 



It has been a busy year for staff and students 
in English, as usual.  Year 7 and year 8     
students have gained confidence in personal 
reading and as you will see in Mr Downieôs 
article, numbers through the LRC have     
doubled!  Iôm sure we can build on this in the 
current Academic year.  Our Year 9 and year 
10 students have begun the first year of the 
reformed GCSE and, alongside millions of 
other students are finding the pace tough and 
challenging. Year 11 students have worked 
hard towards their final GCSE examinations 
in English Language and Literature.  I hope 
that the collaborative, creative interventions 
and support given to students by the         
department will have played a part in raising 
their aspirations and ultimately gaining their 
desired results. We wish them every success 
in their future endeavours.   

Mrs Susan Jardine 

 

�(�Q�J�O�L�V�K���'�H�S�D�U�W�P�H�Q�W���1�H�Z�V 

 
 

�5�H�D�G�L�Q�J���5�H�V�X�U�J�H�Q�F�H���D�W���W�K�H���D�F�D�G�H�P�\ 
Everyone knows the value of reading.          
Research clearly shows that people who read 
widely and often are  likely to succeed in 
school, college and in the adult world. Good 
readers are likely to be good communicators, 
effective thinkers and problem solvers and they 
are likely to be creative thoughtful and happy 
people. 

We are delighted then to be able to report that 
books loaned from the Library this year have 
reached an all time high with over 9868 books 
loaned.  Mrs Watson, Learning Resources 
Manager, commented, ñCompared to the same 
period last year, this yearôs figures for book 
loans is up by one third!ò   

The recent introduction of The Independent 
Readerôs Handbook has seen a number of 
Year 7 students being awarded Bronze     
Reading Certificates, having read at least five 
books since Christmas.  They will be starting on 
their Silver Readerôs Handbook in September 
and looking for Gold by the end of Year 8.  Mrs 
Williams, Literacy Coordinator commented, ñI 
am delighted with the growing enthusiasm for 
reading as it forms the basis for learning in all 
aspects of a studentôs work at the academy.ò 
She added, ñQuite apart from the learning   
benefits of reading, reading books can provide 
many special moments in a personôs life.ò 

We know the changes in GCSE exams in   
English and English Literature have placed 
much greater demands on students being   
confident and able readers and so everyone at 
TSLA would encourage every student to read, 
read, read, even twenty minutes a day instead 
of watching Neighbours would make a massive 
difference, and who knows, we may have the 
next Roald Dahl sitting amongst us! 

Photo below: Students receiving their Bronze 
Reading Awards. Left to Right: Caitlyn Duffield, 
Nasima Rahim,  Lily Rohse, Rihana Begum,  
Alicia Harmes,  Lewis Cross. 


